
CSUDH Academic Senate Meeting


Loker Student Union, October 11, 2000

Voting Members Present: Andrews, Auth, Brulois, Casten (proxy Mary Lou Cappel), Charnofsky, Cruise, DeCohen, Dowling, Gray-Shellberg, Greenwald, Goders, Gould, Hata, Henschel, Hunt (proxy Gail Cook), C. Johnson, J. Johnson, Kaplan, Kowalski, LaCorte, Lee, Levine, Little, Long, Lyons, Malamud, McCarthy, McDermott, McEnerney, McNulty, Moite, Moscovicki, Needham, Smith, Stricker, Sturm, Vanterpool, Vinovich, Watson, Welch, Whetmore, Denise Williams, Dick Williams.
Voting Members Absent: R. Christie, Dominguez, Furtado, Ganezer, Lalas, Maciel, Park, Finance & QM Senator.


Non-Voting Ex-Officio Members Present: Ambrosetti, Bowman, Castro, Lindsay, Pardon, Parham, Rodriguez, Walton, Webb.

Guests:  Tony Garavente, Jackson Henry, Dave Karber, Carol Snarr.

Chair McDermott called the meeting to order promptly at 2:30 p.m. 

Open Forum / Intent to Raise Questions: (1) FARs: Senator Stricker reminded us all (including part-time faculty) to turn in our FARs by Monday, October 16.  Senator Greenwald noted that some p-t faculty have not received their merit raises from the last cycle. (2) The men’s soccer team is now ranked 3rd nationally in its division. (3) Senate Sounds will be delivered electronically in the future, with a few hard copies in the Senate Office. (4) Foundation. Director Kent Gibson agreed to revisit how fees are charged and interest paid. (5) Blackboard. What is it and how did we get it? Blackboard is a software program that facilitates learning and student/faculty interaction in distance learning classes.  The Division of Nursing (DON) had investigated several different programs a few years ago and thought Blackboard was satisfactory. DON, however, had no role in the campus purchase of this program. With an application from Extended Education, ASI agreed to purchase Blackboard for campus use. This fall DON converted a number of its courses to it and is now having tremendous difficulties with infrastructure and technical support. Many of their students are furious. Essentially no faculty participated in the purchase of Blackboard, nor did anyone (apparently) think about the support problems and costs that might ensue.

1. Approval of the Agenda






M/S/P

2. Approval of Minutes of 9/27/00





M/S/P
3. Parliamentarian’s Report. Parliamentarian Cynthia Johnson conducted elections for the following search committees (results--by acclamation--in parentheses): (1) Associate Vice President of Development (Ann Chlebicki, Cynthia Johnson); (2) Director of Corporation/Foundation (Prakash Dheeriya); (3) Associate Vice President of University & Government Relations (Mary Lou Cappel, Kathleen Johnston); (4) Director of Admissions and Records (Leena Furtado); (5) Director of Annual Giving (Gay Goss).  Senator Levine suggested we needed a broader pool of nominees. Senator Gould reminded us that, even when there is no competition for a faculty representative from the Senate, the Senate still should vote to maintain the credibility of the process.

4. First Reading Item:

EXEC 00-18. Resolution Regarding the Academic Calendar.  The Senate received from Helen Batchelor proposed academic calendars for 2001-2002, 2002-2003, and 2003-2004. This is a promising departure from past practice where the Senate reviewed the calendar about when it was being sent to press (early February). Since we now actually have time to think about it, lively conversation ensued. VP Castro immediately complicated the discussion by saying that our campus will be operating year-round (YRO) within the next two years (per mandate from the CO; about 12 CSUs have already converted). He said we should proceed and fill in the details about summer later (will we have a trimester system with semesters of equal length, or a two semester system, with shorter sessions in the summer?). With YRO, students will pay the same fees each semester (how will that impact Extended Education?). The CO has not decided yet whether to mandate a particular structure or to let each campus decide. Since K-12 schools no longer have a consistently timed Spring break, Senator Greenwald felt our Spring break should not be linked to Easter but should be calendared at the same time every year. Senator Malamud wanted no spring break and no January break. Senator Dick Williams expressed concern about the full funding of YRO. Both Senators LaCorte and Gould recommended a sub-committee of EPC be formed to work with ASI, SA, and other relevant groups to provide a list of alternatives for Senate consideration. Senator McCarthy concurred, saying the topic was not yet ready to be a First Reading Item.

5. Second Reading Item.

EXEC 00-17: Recommendation for a Moratorium on the Reorganization of Academic Units. M/S. This resolution  does not prevent committees or units from functioning; it simply asks that no reorganization decisions be made until a policy is in place. One has been in draft form since last spring. EPC hopes that the policy will be on the Senate floor for discussion and approval before the end of this semester. Senator Levine introduced a friendly amendment to improve the wording (underlined) of the last sentence: “This moratorium will be lifted on January 1, 2001 or when a comprehensive policy…sent to President, whichever occurs first.” M/S/P. Then the EXEC 00-17 was P.
6. Reports: (1) VP Pardon provided Senators with two approved budget lists: (1) Special Requests that UBC and the President approved, totaling 1.25 million dollars; and (2) Approved Minor Capital Outlay for 2000-01, totaling $850,000. The lists will be kept with the permanent Senate Minutes in the Senate Office, as the approved items are too detailed and varied to summarize. The information will be soon distributed to those who requested the funds. VP Pardon also handed out a memorandum from the Board of Trustees, titled “Notice of Preparation of an Environmental Impact Report.” This is the first step in securing environmental approval to build the proposed Sports Complex on the west end of campus. The memo also will be kept with the permanent Senate Minutes. Senator Grey-Shellberg thanked the vice president for opening up the minor cap process. (2) General Studies. GS Chair LaCorte said that the committee is still in the process of reviewing individual courses. The committee is finding inconsistencies in the catalog. (3) GWAR. GWAR Coordinator Smith announced that an electronic memo had recently been sent out to explain how faculty and staff advisors can now find a student’s GWAR status on one screen in Banner. (4) Chair McDermott reminded Senators of a 4 p.m. reception in Loker Student Union following the Nov. 8th meeting to honor past recipients from 1971-99 of the Lyle E. Gibson Distinguished Teaching Award and the Dominguez Hills Outstanding Professor Award. She also said a WARC report on reading and writing problems, attached to the Senate agenda, will be the focus of next meeting’s “Open Discussion.” (5) President Lyons said that planning for the spring Commencement has become increasingly complicated because of all the construction taking place on campus. He continues to oppose decentralized ceremonies, so the committee is now investigating off-campus sites. The President also said that the community is becoming more upset by the increasing number of campus members parking in the neighborhood.

7. Open Discussion (TC 3:00 p.m.): Lisa Grey-Shellberg: A Summary of the Results of the Spring 2000 Faculty Satisfaction and Institutional Practices Questionnaire. Senator Grey-Shellberg gave a Power-point presentation to highlight her summary and her forth-coming full report. Since Senators had copies of the summary and since the full report will be soon available, Secretary Smith attempted but gave up trying to summarize her very clear and fast-paced power-point presentation. (He was provided a photo-copy of the presentation, which will be added to the permanent minutes.) Social science analysis of the questionnaire simply provided credible data on what many faculty have long suspected: our personal satisfaction with the university is in the mid-range level (Senator Hata said that’s still flunking), while our institutional satisfaction is very low (lower than an F?). In a sense, the questionnaire further confirmed the WASC “warning.” However, as Senator McCarthy noted, the perceived faculty concerns are fixable. The summary will be going out electronically to the campus.  Senators wondered if comparable data were available from other universities (the committee is looking into this) and if the data could be broken down by schools/college (yes) and by professorial rank (yes). Senator McCarthy said these data are a baseline from which we can measure improvement, and he felt rather encouraged with all the progress the campus has made since the WASC visit in December 1998. Senator Goders wanted the survey to be conducted annually. Overall, Senators were very impressed by the quality of the research and thanked Senator Grey-Shellberg and EPC’s sub-committee (Chair Rita Lee, Gail Cook, John Goders, and of course Lisa Grey-Shellberg). Senator Dick Williams proposed a floor resolution “to highly commend the sub-committee, Lisa Grey-Shellberg, and Lynn Anderson.” It was M/S/P to waive the rules, and Williams’ resolution was unanimously M/S/P.
8. Adjournment.  4:30 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted: Lyle Smith, Secretary
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